Hello, Council Members!
Thisis Jesse Suter, Director of the Center on Disability and community inclusion.

| am a 50-year, White, Bald, man, with short and greying facial hair. I’'m wearing a blue and
white checkered button up shirt. Behind me is a blurred background of my office with a
bookshelf and my window.

| use he/him pronouns.
Your co-chairs, David and Mel wanted to try something new this month.

In this video | will share a few updates and invitations with you before our next meeting. The
goal is for us to have more time for discussion during the meeting.

The first update is to share some sad news. Adrienne Miao is leaving CDCIl and
Vermont this summer.

| am so so sorry to lose her at our Center. And I’'m very excited for the reason she’s going.

This Fall, Dr. Adrienne Miao will join the faculty at Appalachian State University. She and
one of her favorite professors, Jenny Womack, will be launching a new masters program in
occupational therapy there.

Adrienne came to our



The event was about 4 hours and we heard several members of the President Biden and
Vice Presents Kamala Harris’ administration.

Heads of the White House Office of Gun Violence, Greg Jackson and Rob Wilcox
Prevention,

Secretary of Health and Human Services Xavier Becerra,

Secretary of Veterans Affairs, Denis McDonough,

Vermont Senator Peter Welch, and

Second Gentleman, Douglas Emhoff.

They shared work they have been doing to help communities in all states including
Vermont, Maine and New Hampshire.






